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MESSAGE FROM  
THE MAYOR

COUNCIL MEETINGS

Council Meetings are generally held twice a month. All Council Meetings 
scheduled for February and March will be held from 7pm at Fitzroy Town 
Hall (201 Napier Street, Fitzroy). Council Meetings are open to the public 
and community members are invited to attend. Meeting agendas are 
published at on Council’s website on the Friday prior to each meeting. 
Upcoming meetings:

•	 7 February

Visit www.yarracity.vic.gov.au/meetings for agendas, minutes and 
further information about Council Meetings.

•	 21 February

WURUNDJERI ACKNOWLEDGEMENT
Yarra City Council acknowledges the Wurundjeri as the Traditional 
Owners of this country, pays tribute to all Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people in Yarra and gives respect to Elders past and present.

Happy New Year everyone. What 
a wonderfully busy year it has 
been already and the next few 
months will be just as exciting. 

During January we welcomed the 
Year of the Rooster with the Victoria 
Street Lunar Festival and hosted our 
annual Australia Day Awards. We 
also hosted a fundraising event for a 
marker commemorating the Stolen 
Generations. See page 6 for details 
on how you can support this 
important project.

In the coming months, we’ll be 
celebrating the official opening of 
Bargoonga Nganjin, our new library 
and community hub in North Fitzroy. 
We’ll also be marking International 
Women’s Day and celebrating our 
valued mix of social and cultural 
backgrounds during Cultural 
Diversity Week. I hope you’ll take the 
opportunity to celebrate. 

We may live in the inner suburbs, but 
Yarra residents are still passionate 
about gardening on public and 

private land, whether through local 
food production, cultivating plants 
for habitat or simply making the 
most of the big beautiful shade trees 
in our parks, gardens and streets.

Budding gardeners are encouraged 
to get their hands dirty by attending 
our Community Growing Spaces 
Workshop or Summer Planting 
Workshop for Children.

In this issue you can also read about 
our forthcoming Urban Forest 
Strategy, which will increase the tree 
canopy in Yarra, cooling the city 
during heatwaves. 

Sadly, a passionate and dynamic 
advocate for urban gardening, 
and former Citizen of the Year, 
Glenda Lindsay, died in January 
this year. Glenda was a force behind 
the development of urban 
agriculture in Yarra and we pay 
tribute to her legacy whilst 
expressing sympathy to her family 
and wide community network.

As we begin the new year, I urge you 
to get involved in Council activities 
and to make your voice heard. 

Turn to page 10 to learn how 
sharing your ideas and priorities can 
help us deliver the best outcomes for 
the whole community.

Cr Amanda Stone  
Mayor

YOUR  
COUNCILLORS

Cr Danae Bosler 

 0419 782 247 

 Danae.Bosler@yarracity.vic.gov.au 

Cr Stephen Jolly 

 0437 856 713 

 Stephen.Jolly@yarracity.vic.gov.au

Cr Amanda Stone, Mayor 

 9205 5055 

 Amanda.Stone@yarracity.vic.gov.au

Cr Mi-Lin Chen Yi Mei 

 0427 150 407  

 Milin.Chenyimei@yarracity.vic.gov.au 

Cr Daniel Nguyen 

 0427 493 509 

 Daniel.Nguyen@yarracity.vic.gov.au

Cr James Searle 

 0427 121 310   

 James.Searle@yarracity.vic.gov.au

LANGRIDGE WARD
Abbotsford, Alphington (south of Heidelberg Road), 
Clifton Hill (east of Wellington Street), Collingwood 
(except for the area bounded by Johnston, Wellington 
and Smith streets and Alexandra Parade), Fairfield 
(south of Heidelberg Road) and Fitzroy (south of 
Moor Street), and Richmond (in the area bounded  
by Lennox, Highett and Hoddle streets)

MELBA WARD
Burnley, Cremorne and Richmond (except the area 
bounded by Lennox, Highett and Hoddle streets)

To contact your Councillors, ring 9205 5055, send  
a letter to c/o PO Box 168, Richmond VIC 3121,  
or you can reach them via their direct lines as above. 

Cr Misha Coleman 

 0428 509 943  

 Misha.Coleman@yarracity.vic.gov.au

Cr Jackie Fristacky  

 0412 597 794 

 Jackie.Fristacky@yarracity.vic.gov.au

Cr Mike McEvoy 

 0428 449 193  

 Mike.McEvoy@yarracity.vic.gov.au

NICHOLLS WARD
North Carlton, Princes Hill, part of Clifton Hill (west 
of Wellington Street), North Fitzroy, Fitzroy (north  
of Moor Street) and part of Collingwood (the area 
bounded by Johnston, Wellington and Smith streets 
and Alexandra Parade)

•	 7 March •	 21 March
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Yarra Mayor Cr Amanda Stone 
congratulates Citizen of the Year 

Lachlan Mosley (pictured with kids from 
the Richmond Junior Football Club, 

Richmond Union Cricket Club and 
Richmond Scout Group).

DOING IT FOR THE KIDS

Yarra’s 2017 Citizen of the 
Year Lachlan Mosley is helping 
young people stay active, have 
fun and socialise.

The Richmond father of seven led the 
charge to introduce girls’ teams to the 
Richmond Junior Football Club. He hoped 
there would be enough interest to field 
two girls’ teams in 2016, but by the end 
of the season this doubled to four teams. 

Lachlan also developed a relationship with 
the Melbourne Indigenous Transition 
School (MITS) based in Richmond. This 
resulted in boys and girls from MITS joining 
teams at the club and forming friendships 
with local kids. 

He then turned his attention to cricket, 
working with the Richmond Union Cricket 
Club to establish two girls’ teams for the 
2016 – 17 season. 

Away from the sporting arena, Lachlan 
worked with Scouts Victoria to establish 
the Richmond Scout Group, which already 
has more than 60 members.  

To learn more about Council’s awards 
program, visit www.yarracity.vic.gov.
au/awards or contact Council at info@
yarracity.vic.gov.au or on 95205 5555.

Congratulations to Yarra’s other award winners

Young Citizen of the Year 
Riyadh Aden helped connect and support young people through his 
involvement with local sporting programs.

Community Service of the Year Award 
 Jeff Lowinger and Sally Clarke helped Living Longer Living Stronger (an 
exercise program for over 50s) become one of Yarra Leisure’s most 
successful initiatives.

Community Event of the Year 
The Gertrude Street Projection Festival inspired 40,000 people with artistic 
images projected onto local buildings, pavements and trees.
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The Pan Afrikan Poets Café is 
bringing local stories to a wider 
audience with a little help from 
Council’s community grants program.

The Pan Afrikan Poets Café received 
$7,000 from Council to help it 
celebrate Yarra’s emerging African 
and Aboriginal artists.

The group is excited to be hosting 
a series of creative workshops in 
2017, led by established artists 
and industry professionals. 

A respected storyteller, DJ and social 
entrepreneur, Zai Zander (Sista Zai) 
founded the growing program. She 
says the Pan Afrikan Poets Café caters 
to “young and upcoming poets looking 
for a safe space to tell their stories.” 

Ten promising artists will be mentored 
through workshops at Yarra’s leading 
independent radio station 3CR. These 
sessions will prepare the poets for a 
special three-hour live broadcast – 
featuring cutting edge poetry, 
spoken word and book readings.

The broadcast event will be held in 
celebration of Africa Day on Thursday 25 
May. Mark your calendars to hear from 
Yarra’s most promising wordsmiths. 

For more information on Council’s grants 
programs, visit www.yarracity.vic.gov.
au/communitygrants or contact 
Council at yarragrants@yarracity.vic.
gov.au or on 9205 5555. 

PUMP UP THE VOLUME: NEW 
VOICES HIT THE AIRWAVES

Zai Zander in the studio at 3CR.

BRANCHING OUT: MANAGING 
YARRA’S URBAN FOREST

Street trees in Gipps Street, Abbotsford.

We see trees everywhere, but may 
never stop to think about the work 
they do to make our city a cooler and 
more pleasant place to live. 

Trees in our streets, parks and backyards 
make up Yarra’s urban forest. They not 
only add beauty and character to our 
open spaces, but also play an important 
role in helping our city to stay cool in 
hot weather. 

Trees are particularly valuable in inner-city 
areas like Yarra, where concrete and 
asphalt can retain heat and make 
the city hotter than other places.   

From Monday 6 February, we’re talking 
to our community about trees to help 
develop a vision for Yarra’s first Urban 
Forest Strategy. 

The strategy will help us plan and 
manage trees in our streets and parks 
so they can continue to help us keep 
cool when the mercury rises. 

We want to talk to our community 	
about what they value and enjoy about 
trees, as well as anything they may find 
concerning about trees.

Visit www.yoursayyarra.com.au/
urban-forest to share your views 
and tell us about your favourite trees

Also, look out for our team who 
will be out and about at community 
events throughout February to chat 
to you in person.
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Council is progressively phasing out its 
support of the ‘Pay by Phone’ app and 
cannot accept payments via this 
method for parking bays featuring 
PayStay signage. 

You can set up an account by registering 
at www.paystay.com.au or by 

downloading the free app for Apple 
or Android devices.

To find out more, visit www.yarracity.
vic.gov.au/paystay 

For further information, contact Council 
at info@yarracity.vic.gov.au or on 
9205 5555.

PARKING 
MADE EASIER 
With demand for parking in Yarra 
far outstripping supply, Council 
is exploring new ways to make paid 
parking fairer and easier 
for everyone.

Available now, the PayStay app for your 
smartphone is the new and improved 
way to pay for parking in Yarra.

Use PayStay to pay only for the time you 
spend in the parking bay – no more 
paying for a full hour if you leave after 
20 minutes. Just remember to log off 
when you leave.

PayStay is also used in the neighbouring 
Melbourne City Council, so you won’t 
have to switch between apps as you 
move between the two areas.

Yarra is celebrating International 
Women’s Day (IWD) with a week 
of events and activities showcasing 
the achievements of women.

Highlights include:

•	 Free Inspirational Women of Yarra 
Award Community Morning Tea 		
on Wednesday 8 March, from 	
10.30am–11.30am at Richmond 
Town Hall.

•	 Women’s Business Luncheon 
(featuring Seven Women founder 
Stephanie Woollard) on Wednesday 	
8 March, from 12.00pm–2.30pm 		
at the Amora Riverwalk Hotel in 
Richmond. Visit www.yarracity.vic.
gov.au/iwdlunch to purchase tickets.

For a more detailed listing of events, 		
visit www.yarracity.vic.gov.au/iwd 	
or contact Council at info@yarracity.
vic.gov.au or on 95205 5555.

CELEBRATING OUR 
INSPIRATIONAL WOMEN

Anne Crehan and Xiao Yue Wang, joint winners of the 2016 
Inspirational Women of Yarra Award.

Download the PayStay app for your smartphone today.
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Busker and community leader Joboy 
Morgan loves the diversity of Smith 
Street, believing that “everyone has a 
story to tell.”

Fitzroy is an important meeting place for 
Aboriginal people, and Joboy has devoted 
his life to helping his community grow 
and thrive.

Portraits of a living city

FACES OF YARRA

SUPPORT THE STOLEN GENERATION MARKER
Work is progressing on the creation 
of a Stolen Generations Marker for 
Fitzroy and we’re asking for your help 
to bring this historic project to life. 

We’re collaborating with Aboriginal 
community leaders, organisations and 
artists to develop the permanent outdoor 
artwork and landscaped garden, which is

intended to honour the struggles and 
resilience of the Stolen Generations and 
their families. 

The marker and garden will be located 
in Fitzroy, a place that has long held 
special significance for the Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander communities. 
Many Aboriginal people came to the 
area to reconnect with family.

The exact location for the project is 
expected to be announced soon. 

We’re aiming to raise $50,000 towards 
the cost of developing the Stolen 
Generations Marker and garden. Show 
your support by visiting www.
yarracityarts.com.au/marker and 
making a tax deductible donation.

Follow @CityOfYarra on 
Instagram for more on 
Joboy Morgan and our 
other #FacesOfYarra.
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Old fridges, freezers and washing 
machines are avoiding the scrapheap 
and finding a new life as part of a 
partnership between Council and 
not-for-profit organisation Kids Off 
The Kerb.  

Whitegoods left out for hard rubbish 
collection in Yarra are donated to Kids 
Off the Kerb’s recycling and 
refurbishment program.  

Young people are trained to test, clean 
and repair the whitegoods, which can 
then be sold, broken down for spare 
parts, or recycled through the scrap 
metal process, meaning nothing goes to 
waste. The money from sales goes back 
into the program.  

As well as providing a sustainable 
solution for recycling old appliances, the 
program also provides mentoring and 
practical training to young people and 
job-ready skills in transport, logistics, 
electro-technology, sustainability, business 
administration and customer service.  

Council has participated in the program 
for five years and donates about 1000 
fridges, freezers, dryers and washing 
machines each year. 

Kids Off the Kerb chairman Nathan 
Stirling said “Yarra Council provides 
valuable support to this program, which 
helps young people learn new skills and 
open the door to a world of 
employment opportunities”. 

For more information about the program, 
visit www.kidsoffthekerb.org 

If you have whitegoods that can be 
collected through Council’s hard 
rubbish service, visit www.yarracity. 
vic.gov.au/hard-waste or contact 
Council at info@yarracity.vic.gov.au 
or on 9205 5555.

Yarra’s Youth Ambassadors are a 
group of motivated young leaders, 
making a positive difference in the 
community. 

Meeting weekly, the 12 leaders (aged 
15–25) address issues important to local 
young people. They then collaborate 
to create projects that will generate 
positive social outcomes. 

The young ambassadors are also provided 
with training and mentoring in order to 
build on their leadership skills and are 
supported to develop campaigns or 
events of their choosing.

One of the most popular of these 
campaigns, ‘I Live Bigger Than Your 
Labels’, tackles negative stereotyping 
through social media, video interviews, 
rap performances, fashion parades and 
t-shirt slogans. 

Some of the most popular t-shirt slogans 
of the campaign include “I’m a woman 
and I’m a boss”, “I’m vegan and I can still 
lift” and “I’m a rapper, but I don’t rap 
about violence”. 

The project encourages conversation 
about important issues such as racism, 
homophobia, religious vilification, gender 

stereotypes, and ageism. It also tackles 
more playful assumptions people may 
make about each other.

If you’re interested in becoming a 
Yarra Youth Ambassador, visit www.
yarracity.vic.gov.au/yya or contact 
Council at info@yarracity.vic.gov.au 
or on 9205 5555.

AWASH WITH OPPORTUNITIES 

LOSE THE LABELS 

Check out the campaign 
on Instagram 
@youthambassadors_ 
or @yarrayouthservices 
or via the hashtag 
#ilivebiggerthanyourlabels
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With our local kindergartens and 
schools now back from the summer 
break, kids of all ages are walking or 
riding to school, often with a parent 
or guardian in tow.

“It’s a really important part of our day,” 
said Nova, whose son (pictured) attends 
Princes Hill Primary School. “My kids love 
it and sharing the journey is a great way 
to spend time together while getting a 
bit of exercise.”

There are many advantages to walking or 
riding to school: 

•	 It encourages kids to spend time 
outside and to make physical activity a 
natural part of their daily routine.

•	 It helps kids to get to know their local 
streets and neighbourhoods.

•	 Studies have shown that children who 
are physically active before school 
have higher concentration levels.

Walking or riding also helps out the 
community as a whole by alleviating 
traffic and parking congestion around 
Yarra’s schools.

It’s also much better for the environment. 
Every time someone walks or rides 
instead of travelling by car, it helps 
reduce emissions.

If you’d like to learn more about walking 
or riding to school, or about driving in 
and around school zones, contact 
Council at info@yarracity.vic.gov.au or 
on 9205 5555.

ROLLING AND STROLLING 
TO SCHOOL

Riding to school is a great way to start the day.

Back-to-school 
driving tips
Drivers are encouraged to take 
extra care during the back-to-
school period to ensure that kids 
can make their way to and from 
school with confidence.

Safety tips for 
drivers:
•	 Slow down around schools 

and carefully observe all 
school crossings. 

•	 Take extra care during the 
peak school travel times – 
before 9am and after 3pm.

•	 Be careful when reversing out 
of driveways (young children 
can be difficult to see). 

•	 Remember that children can 
ride and scoot on footpaths 
until they are 12 years old.

•	 Do not double-park when 
picking-up or dropping-off 
your kids (park further 
away to reduce congestion 
around schools).

Keep an eye out for school crossings.
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The official opening of the Bargoonga 
Nganjin North Fitzroy Library is fast 
approaching, with a final date to be 
announced shortly. 

Yarra Council will host a lively community 
celebration featuring guided tours, 
Aboriginal storytime and games, live 
classical music and performances in the 
rooftop garden. 

There will be a carnival atmosphere with 
face painting, market stalls, roving 
performers and free food and coffee.

Designed in consultation with the local 
community, this $14.5 million community 
hub will also include a maternal and child 
health centre, customer service area and 
community meeting spaces.

‘Bargoonga Nganjin’ means ‘Gather 
Everybody’ in Woiwurrung, the 
language of the Wurundjeri people.

Visit www.yarracity.vic.gov.au/libraries 
to learn more about Yarra Libraries.

Tidying up the garden over your 
summer break? Yarra Council is 
offering a free green waste drop-off 
service to help you dispose of grass 
clippings, leaves and prunings. 

We’re running the sessions as a trial 
to gauge our community’s interest in 
the service.  

The trial will not replace Council’s free, 
unlimited green waste collection service. 
You can still ring Council on 9205 5555 
and we will collect your green waste 
from your home. 

The drop-off sessions will be held on: 

•	 Sunday 26 February 2017 
Burnley Street Depot, 440 Burnley 
Street, Richmond. 

•	 Saturday 4 March 2017 
King William Street, Fitzroy, outside 
Sacred Heart Primary School.

•	 Sunday 12 March 2017 
Yarra City Council Works Depot, 
168 Roseneath Street, Clifton Hill.

Each session will run from 10am to 2pm, 
and there will be free mulch available at 

each site to take home.

We can accept a standard trailer load of 
green waste, but please remember not 
to include soil, palm fronds, ivy, 
blackberry or bamboo plants. Please 
avoid bagging your green waste in 
plastic bags, as they can’t go in the 
green waste compactor.  

Drop-off sessions need to be booked to 
avoid overcrowding and long waits. To 
book, contact Council on 9205 5555. Visit 
www.yarracity.vic.gov.au/green-
waste to learn more about the trial.

FREE GREEN WASTE DROP-OFF TRIAL 

Green goodness.

Artist’s impression

JOIN US AT BARGOONGA NGANJIN

New library opening hours
New opening hours will apply at Yarra Libraries from Monday 20 March. Drop into 
your local branch or visit www.yarracity.vic.gov.au/libraryhours to learn more.
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Register at www.yoursayyarra.com.au to 
get involved in our latest consultations. 

You can also contact us via more 
traditional means (phone, email, in person) 
using the information printed on the back 
cover of Yarra News. 

Domestic Animal 
Management Plan
Your input on our new Domestic Animal 
Management Plan will help guide our 
work in areas such as registration and 
desexing of pets, handling of stray or 
nuisance animals, and education programs 
for the community. 

Urban Forest Strategy
Council is developing its first-ever Urban 
Forest Strategy, which will consider the role 

trees play in keeping our city cool in hot 
weather. We want to hear what people 
value about trees to help develop a vision 
for managing these natural assets. 

Wangaratta Street Park
We’re seeking ideas for improving 
Wangaratta Street Park (behind The 
Corner Hotel in Richmond). Visit the park 
and drop your idea into the pink 	
birdhouse – you can’t miss it! 

Langdon Reserve Park
We spoke to our community late last year 
about options to upgrade Langdon 
Reserve in North Fitzroy. We’re now 
seeking further feedback on a concept 
design that incorporates your shared ideas. 
View the concept and have your say. 

In recent months community 
members have helped us develop 
our next four year Council Plan by 
sharing their ideas and telling us 
about their priorities for the city.

We received more than 2,500 ideas via 
our community listening posts, advisory 
committee sessions, email, our project 

page at www.yoursayyarra.com.au 
and other engagement activities.

These contributions are informing 
development of a draft Council Plan, 
which will soon be endorsed for 
public exhibition.

The community will then have an 
additional opportunity to comment 

as part of the formal public submission 
process in April 2017.

This is a once-every-four-years 
opportunity, so we encourage you 
to get involved.

Visit www.yoursayyarra.com.au to 
stay up-to-date on our Council Plan.

Help us make Yarra an even 
better place to live, work and 
visit by registering to share 
your views at www.
yoursayyarra.com.au

This is your chance to contribute 
ideas, provide feedback and 
exchange views on the issues that 
affect your street, neighbourhood 
and community.

You only need to register once 
and you can participate in as 
many (or as few) consultation 
projects as you like.

SOME OF OUR CURRENT AND 
UPCOMING CONSULTATIONS 

SHAPING THE NEXT FOUR YEARS

Council Plan consultation at 
the Gleadell Street Market
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SOUNDWAVES
Every Sunday in February, from 
1pm–5pm at Fitzroy Pool (160 
Alexandra Pde)

Keep cool and catch DJs spinning tunes 
every Sunday afternoon in February. 
Standard pool entry fees apply. Don’t 
forget to slip, slop, slap! 

Visit www.yarracity.vic.gov.au/leisure 
for more information.

FAIRFIELD SUMMER 
SERIES 
Every Sunday in February, from 
5pm–7.30pm at Fairfield 
Amphitheatre (Fairfield Park Drive, 
off Heidelberg Road, Fairfield)

Bring your loved ones down to the 
Fairfield Amphitheatre to dance, and to 
share and enjoy a diverse selection of 
Melbourne’s best music. This year there 
will be food on offer at the kiosk from 
The Social Studio and Awos Kitchen, 
so be sure to bring a picnic rug and 
your appetite. Visit www.yarracityarts.
com.au for more information.

SUMMER PLANTING 
WORKSHOP FOR 
CHILDREN
Thursday 23 February, 11.30am–
12.30pm, Richmond Library (415 
Church Street, Richmond)

Come along to our Summer Planting 
Workshop, to be held in partnership 
with Richmond Community Learning 
Centre and Lynette from The Cubby 
House. Kids will get to pot up their own 
plant to take home. All materials 
provided. Age 3+.

Bookings are essential. Visit www.
yarracity.vic.gov.au/growing-spaces-
in-yarra to reserve your place.

WHAT’S ON IN YARRA!

CULTURAL DIVERSITY 
WEEK CELEBRATION 
Wednesday 22 March, 10am–1pm, 
Collingwood Town Hall (140 Hoddle 
Street, Abbotsford)

Join us to celebrate the different people, 
cultures, faiths and languages that make 
Yarra shine. Featuring Middle Eastern 
and Eastern Mediterranean music, a 
Bollywood act and much more! 
Lunch provided.

Visit www.yarracity.vic.gov.au/
culturaldiversitycelebration to book 
your place.

COMMUNITY GROWING 
SPACES WORKSHOP
Saturday 11 February 10.30am–12pm 
at Collingwood Town Hall (140 
Hoddle Street, Abbotsford)

OR

Thursday 16 February 6pm–7.30pm 
Richmond Town Hall (333 Bridge 
Road, Richmond)

Would you like to apply for a kerbside 
planter box in Yarra? 

Network with likeminded green thumbs 
in your area and get great tips on 
growing your own food. Register your 
place by contacting Pippa French at 
Pippa.French@yarracity.vic.gov.au or 
on 9205 5782.

(Workshop attendance is a prerequisite for 
applying for a community growing space)

Soundwaves at Fitzroy Pool



ON THE COVER: Pan Afrikan Poets Café founder Zai Zander (pictured in 
the studio at 3CR) is showcasing emerging African and Aboriginal storytellers.

If you have any comments or queries about Yarra News, please contact us at 
yarranews@yarracity.vic.gov.au or call 9205 5555. Large print, audio and 
online versions are also available.

To improve communications with Yarra’s non-English speaking 
community, Council has translated information about stories included in 
this edition into Yarra’s four main community languages. For more 
information on anything in this edition in your language, please call 
9280 1940 and quote REF 17015.

Weekly announcements from 
Yarra News will be broadcast in 
several languages on local radio 
3CR 855AM and 3ZZZ 92.3FM

Connect with Yarra Council in a way  
and at a time that suits you.

 	WEB www.yarracity.vic.gov.au

 	 EMAIL us at info@yarracity.vic.gov.au

	 TWEET us at @YarraCouncil

	 LIKE us at fb.com/YarraCityCouncil

	 FOLLOW us on Instagram @CityOfYarra

	 DOWNLOAD the App search  
‘Yarra Council’ via the Apple or Android 
stores to access Council on the go

	 CALL us on 9205 5555

	 VISIT a customer service centre  
(open weekdays 8.30am–5pm)

	 Collingwood Town Hall
	 140 Hoddle Street, Abbotsford

	 Richmond Town Hall
	 333 Bridge Road, Richmond

	 Connie Benn Centre
	 160 Brunswick Street, Fitzroy

Bindaas Bollywood will be a part of Yarra’s Cultural 
Diversity Week celebration  (details on page 11).


